DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

(Site Inspections)

10th March 2014
Present:
Mrs G Hayward (Chair)

Mr A Archer, Mr D Ellis, Councillor P Harries, Councillor M James, Councillor O James, Councillor L Jenkins, Councillor R Kilmister, Councillor RM Lewis, Councillor PJ Morgan, Councillor D Rees, Mr EA Sangster, Mrs M Thomas and Councillor M Williams.

(Site Inspection: 10.00 a.m. – 10.40 a.m.)

1.
Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Ms C Gwyther, Councillor S Hudson, Councillor Mrs A Lee and Councillor R Owens.
2.
Chairman’s Introduction
The Chairman welcomed Members to the meeting and reminded them that the purpose of the visit that day was purely to enable Members to acquaint themselves with the application site.  No decision would be made until the planning applications were considered by the Development Management Committee, at its meeting scheduled to be held on the 19th March 2014.  
3.
NP/13/0480 – Discharge a Section 106 Agreement requiring access/parking of vehicles, Fig Tree Cottage, Wogan Lane, Saundersfoot
Members began by walking down Frances Lane, Church Terrace and along Wogan Lane to the application site.  The Planning Officer reminded Members briefly of the planning history of the site and the fact that the Section 106 Agreement required the access and parking for Fig Tree Cottage to be provided on land within the curtilage of Abingdon House, on the north east flank of Wogan Lane, and accessed via Frances Lane to the north of the site.  In 2003 planning permission had been granted for a double garage at Abingdon House on the site of the two parking spaces and a condition was attached to that planning permission requiring the spaces to be provided opposite the garage; however the original Section 106 Agreement was not modified to show the change in the position of the parking.  Members viewed the garage, and the site of the two alternative parking spaces before walking the remaining length of Wogan Lane to its junction with Wogan Terrace.  They then proceeded to Frances Lane to view the entrance to Abingdon House.

The officer explained that it was considered that the Section 106 Agreement as originally enacted no longer served a useful purpose, as that purpose was instead provided for by the condition, and the recommendation to the meeting of the Development Management Committee on 19th March would be that the Section 106 Agreement be discharged.

In order to better consider the application, Members asked that prior to that meeting, they be provided with legal clarification on the status of the lane, which was a public footpath, the Section 106 Agreement and the planning conditions, together with a full planning history of the site and clarification of the position of the position of the Highway Authority.  
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